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Friday 16th November 2018 
Rāmere 16th Whiringa-a-rangi 2018 

Term Four     Week Five 
 

We are a SMOKEFREE  environment. 

 

 

Guten Tag         ​Kumusta​         ​Kia ora​     ​Hallo​         ​Kia orana         ​Talofa lava  

 

  

 
Whakatauki 

Ko te puawaitanga o nga moemoea, me whakamahi.       Dreams become a reality, when we take action. 
 

COMING UP 
 
Monday 26th November Senior Swimming Sports (Menzies College Pool) 
Tuesday 27th November Board of Trustees Meeting 
Thursday 29th November School Disco 
Friday 30th November Menzies Open Day - Year Six 
 
Monday 3rd December School Duathlon 
Mon 3rd -Fri 7th December Learning Conversations (Reports out with interviews) 
 
Wednesday 12th December School Matinee  - 1pm (Great for pre-schoolers) 
Wednesday 12th December School Concert and Prize-giving  - 7pm 
Friday 14th December (3pm) Full last day of Term Four for all children 
 
First day of Term One 2019 Monday 4th February 
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FROM OUR TUMUAKI  / PRINCIPAL 
David M​​c​​Kenzie 

 
Reporting to Parents - An Overview  
Throughout the year you would have read and responded to the many different posts that your 
child has put on ​Seesaw​​.  This new technology is changing how we report to you.  You now have 
24 /7 access to evidence of what your child is doing in their class as shared by them and 
annotated by the teacher.  It is very powerful and has enabled us to bring the classroom to the 
home in a way only dreamed about in the past.  Seesaw is changing things in a real and positive 
way. 
 
Part of this change, you will see in our Week Eight, December 3rd to the 8th, at our school 
interviews.  Here we are putting in place two new things… 
 

1. Assessment Summary Report​​ - Since you have a very full collection of information 
through Seesaw, our reports are focusing on being a summary to date, of important 
assessments across reading, writing and mathematics.  These involve data and teachers 
want to talk to you about it to put it in context of our expectations in relation to your 
child’s age and stage at school.  Hence it is only by going to the interviews that you will 
receive your child’s report as it needs to be unpacked in a three way conversation with 
you, your child and the teacher. 
 

2. Key Competency Reporting​​ - At this interview we will give feedback to you about how 
we see your child progressing and maturing in relation to the key competencies.  The 
context that we share our judgements is that of a classroom, where many children gather 
together, in one place, to engage in formalised, timetable based, learning.  We understand 
that in different contexts children will present differently.  Our context will help you pull 
together a picture of one aspect of their lives as they grow and mature into adults.  
 

Key Competencies - What Are They? 
The New Zealand Curriculum has five key competencies.  
 
We at Edendale Primary School believe the key competencies are there to assist 
learning. 

● We learn and work best when we participate and contribute. 
● We learn and work best when we think critically about what we do. 
● We learn and work best when we manage ourselves. 
● We learn and work best when we relate to others using our school values so 

that we have  positive, purposeful and meaningful relationships of aroha. 
● We learn and work best when we understand and use language, symbols and 

texts wisely. 
 
 

At Edendale Primary School we are…confident, connected, actively involved, lifelong learners. 



     ​Where Our Dreams Begin! 
Growing in the key competencies is a journey in maturity, from a state of immaturity 
towards a state of being confident, connected, actively involved and life long in their 
learning.  It can look like this. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Timid, can’t, avoidance, fragile, 
dependent, unmotivated  

Confident, can do, takes risks, resilient, 
independent, reflective, self starter 

Disconnected, self centred, self 
absorbed, me focused, disorganised 

Connected, other’s focused, team 
player, organised  

Passive, uninterested, uninvolved, 
follower, surface focused, problem 
maker, taker, unregulated  

Active, curious,  involved, leader, depth 
focused, problem solver, giver, self 
controlled. 

Timebound, now only focused. Lifelong, future, 24 / 7 
 
Principal’s Award – Integrity Ponotanga Windsor Subway Award  

The aim of our values is to produce positive, purposeful, meaningful 
relationships of aroha where we become people of character.  One way we do 
this is through ponotanga.  
 
By showing integrity we contribute to Edendale Primary School being a great 
place for all of us to be part of each and every day.  
 
It is everyone’s responsibility: the BOT, the teachers, the parents and the 
children.  

 

This week I would like to acknowledge Nicole Carnie of Team Weka who 
has been showing our school values in the classroom and the playground. 
Thanks.  
 

OUR BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
 
Enrolment Applications - Open for Term One 2019 
Enrolment at Edendale Primary School is governed by an enrolment scheme. 
 
The Board has places available for out of zone students for the 2019 school year.  The 
exact number of places is subject to the number of eligible in-zone enrolments received.  
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This advertised enrolment period runs for Term One 2019, being Monday 4th February to 
Friday 12th April 2019. 
 
For out of zone students seeking enrolment within this enrolment period, the deadline for 
receipt of applications is Friday 1st February 2018.  
 
Information and application forms can be picked up at the school office and are also 
available on our website ​www.edendaleps.school.nz​.  
 
If the number of out of zone applications exceeds the number of places available, 
students will be selected by ballot.  If a ballot for out of zone places is required, it will be 
held on the afternoon of Monday 4th February.  
 
Parents will be informed of the outcome of the ballot as early as possible (and within 
three school days of the ballot being held). 
 

OUR HOME AND SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 
 
Home and School - End of Year Concert Raffles 
The school concert is just around the corner and we will be doing Christmas hampers again. 
 
We would like you to donate non-perishable grocery items for some Christmas hampers to be 
raffled at both the matinee and night concert. If you could drop these items off in the classroom 
box marked ‘Home and School’. 
 

● Kea Christmas decorations 
● Kiwi Packets eg: cereal, jelly, crackers, chips, biscuits  
● Weka Fun to do eg: cards, games, colouring pens/books, crafts 
● Pukeko Sweets eg:lolly pops, marshmallows, popcorn 
● Tui Condiments eg: food toppings, jams, sauces, mayonnaise 
● Kereru Drinks eg:fizz, soft drinks, packets of juice, water 
● Kahu Cans of food eg: fruit, tomatoes, corn, tomato sauce 

 
Please make sure all items are not beyond their use by date. 
 
Thank you for all your support. Any inquiries please contact Tania 027 208 6834. 
 

OUR KURA 
 
Plastic Bags - Needed at School 
If you have surplus plastic bags at home, these would be most appreciated here at school. Please 
drop into the school office.  Thank you. 
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School Interviews and Reports - Book Your Times 

The final school interviews are Week 
Eight, Monday 3rd of December to Friday 
7th December.  
 
 
Please visit ​www.schoolinterviews.co.nz  
to book your interview times. 
 
 
Click on ‘Make a Booking’ and then enter 
our school’s unique code: ​wysjy.  
 
 

You will get your child’s final summary assessment report at this interview.  They will not be 
sent out.  
 
Slapped Cheek - Doing the Rounds of School 
Slapped cheek (also known as fifth disease) is a common childhood illness. It causes 
bright red cheeks – like you’ve been slapped – and a lace-like rash on the body. 
 
Slapped cheek most commonly affects children under 10 years of age. Some adults may 
get it if they are not immune from childhood. 
 

How is slapped cheek spread? 

● Slapped cheek is caused by the human parvovirus B19 (no connection to the 
animal parvovirus). 

● Slapped cheek is passed on in droplets from the respiratory tract of an infected 
person, mainly by close contact, coughing and sneezing. Once infected the time 
until symptoms appear is between 4 and 20 days. 

If you catch slapped cheek, you’ll be infectious for 5 or 6 days before the first symptom 
appears. You’ll stop being infectious once the rash appears. 

Slapped cheek rapidly spreads through schools and childcare facilities and is most 
common during winter and spring. 

Newsletter Cover Sponsorship - 2019 
It is the time of the year where we seek sponsorship for our newsletter cover for 2019.  If your 
business would like to sponsor an advertisement on our newsletter cover please contact Mike at 
I-Cue, telephone 0275 340 708.  
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Uniform - School Sun-hats 
A reminder to parents, now that we are seeing more sunshine hours and the temperature is 
increasing, sun-hats are part of our school uniform.  
 

These should be the sun-hats that are purchased via the Warehouse (along with our other school 
uniform items). Please be sure to name these; thank you. 
 

We are a Sunsmart accredited school, so from next week children without a regulation sunhat 
will be restricted to playing in the shade or staying indoors. 
 
School Accounts - Please Settle Up 
Requests for payment of accounts have been sent home over the last two weeks.  It would be 
great to get these accounts settled prior to the end of the school year.  Should there be 
circumstances that we are unaware of that prevents you settling up, please contact the Office 
Manager to discuss some options.  Thank you for your attention to this. 
EAM PUKEKO 

LEARNING PARTNERSHIP  
 
Being Socially Ready for School - Respect and Cooperation 
Schools, by bringing together a wide group of children, who wouldn’t normally socially interact, 
and putting them into the one space of  a classroom, create an wide range of social interactions 
for children to manage.  
 
This social fabric generally works well, but there is one important thing, it is very, very fragile. 
It only takes one negative incident and the whole function of a classroom is upset and unsettled. 
 
Socially ready children are self controlled and self regulated.  
 
Having a child socially ready for school is a parent’s responsibility.  
 
Thankfully it is not difficult (but it does take determination and persistence) to grow children 
who are socially ready for school.  It simply requires parents to train their children into two very 
simple values - respect and cooperation.  
 
These values need to be stated in positively framed expectations. These expectations include... 

● We share our toys. 
● We tidy up after ourselves. 
● We follow the instructions of mum and dad. 
● We take turns. 
● We are patient and wait to speak. 
● We finish what we start. 
● We use our manners. 
● We offer to help. 
● We care for the needs of others. 
● We let others go first. 
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